
 

 

 

3 August 2015 

Ref: N0024b 

 

Dear Resident  

 

NorthConnex services and utilities investigations in Russell Avenue, 

Wahroonga 

 

As part of the preparation to construct the NorthConnex project, the project team 

will be carrying out investigations to locate underground utilities in Russell Avenue, 

Wahroonga. 

From 10 to 12 August 2015, utility and pavement investigations will take place on 

the footpath and grass verge at a number of locations in Russell Avenue near 

where it intersects with Pennant Hills Road. 

This work will be carried out over three consecutive days, weather permitting and 

will include:  

 Control of traffic on Russell Avenue from 7am to 6pm Monday to Friday 

 Assistance for pedestrians around the work 

 Searching for locations of services including on the footpath and grass verge 

 Non-destructive excavation to locate the services including core sample 

removal 

 Repairing all the areas at the completion of the investigations. 

Plant and equipment for this work includes saws, hand held drill, jackhammer, 

vacuum truck, lighting towers and generator. Residents may experience some 

increase in noise during this work and a number of measures will be in place to 

minimise any impact including use of hand held machinery as much as possible. 

Traffic management will be in place in Russell Avenue to ensure the safety of 

motorists, residents and workers which includes assistance for pedestrians around 

the work.   



 
 

 
 
 

We apologise for any inconvenience and will take steps to minimise any impact associated with this important 

work. 

We thank you for your patience, and if you have any questions or complaints, please don’t hesitate to call 

members of the project team on 1800 997 057, email mailto:enquiries@northconnex.com.au or visit the 

NorthConnex Community Information Centre at 354 - 356 Pennant Hills Road, Pennant Hills, open every Tuesday 

from 9am to 12 pm and Thursday from 9am to 4pm. 

Yours sincerely 

 

NorthConnex Project Team 

 

Map below shows work zone on Russell Avenue 
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